neighboring fields, causing an issue. Another concern is that they only just received the courtesy letter, 12 days after it was deemed complete. They are also currently harvesting and have no time to really sit down and issue an SOC. Kim requested an extension to respond to this application. I stated that I will inquire if that is a possibility due to the circumstances and will get back to him. They also stated that they read the recent decision that was issued (LA20004) and said, that they don't have that kind of population to oppose such a development. Kim stated that the area is sparsely populated, small farms with no bigger CFOs there. That it would destroy the farming community. He was also concerned about the traffic and the resulting dust and road conditions -CW